
Dear, Clean Environment Commission 

 

I am writing this letter of dissatisfaction as my last hope to have your agency move the line more East of 

the town of La Broquerie, Manitoba. I am just one of the many residents that will be negatively 

impacted by the final route of MB-Minnesota Transmission Project line. We moved to a small town to 

grow a family and start a home U-Pick orchard. Now my expected new born will subjected to never 

ending magnetic radiation and so will the kids in the nearby school. After investing time and money into 

planting my Saskatoon & Haskap berry orchard who will want to bring their children or grandparent to 

pick the berries under the power lines? One can argue many ideas or beliefs but you cannot change 

everyone’s opinions and that’s the beauty of living in a free country were you can build, sell and buy 

without outside forces putting a stumbling block in front of your feet. In this case from what hydro has 

said and doing, its acting like a big bully, no concern for others financial or health risks, I ask your agency 

support freedom of choice and public opinion, the town has said strongly “No” but nothing was 

seriously considered, just more excuses as to why this is best route for hydro.  

 

 

Oleg Prus 

Po Box 215 

La Broquerie, MB R0A 0W0 


